



PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

UXBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS 01569

Chairman: Marc Montminy, Chief of Police Benn S. Sherman, Director DPW Frank Tiano, School Superintendent Tom Dion, Fire Chief Steve Sette, Town Mgr.

MEETING MINUTES

REC'D UXB TOWN CLERK 2020 JUL 28 PM4:28

MEETING DATE:

June 10, 2020

MEETING LOCATION:

Special Meeting Conference call

COMMITTEE MEMBERS PRESENT:

Marc Montminy

Chief of Police

Steve Sette

Uxbridge Town Manager

Tom Dion

Uxbridge Fire Chief

OTHERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Jeanne Daley

Uxbridge Police Department

Nancy Centrella

Board of Health

Kristen Black

Board of Health

Cheryl

Owner of Mom's Restaurant

I. CALL TO ORDER

It being 10:31 am, the meeting being properly posted, duly called and a quorum being present, the meeting was called to order by Chairman, Marc Montminy.

Special meeting to discuss applications for outdoor seating as a result for COVID-19.

II. NEW BUSINESS

A. Outdoor seating issues for local businesses.

Proper form of application was received at 9:12 this morning and documents include: Cover letter, B.O.S. requirements, Patio guidelines, the actual application, accessibility and barriers. Board of Selectmen discussed that the application not be difficult or lengthy to complete. They asked that the Public Safety Committee only have two signatories on the document and Chief Montminy suggested he and Steve Sette be the only signatories. The Public Safety Committee will rule on the current set of applicants prior to them submitting the application that came out this morning. Future applicants will fill out the proper forms and application prior to being ruled on.

Steve Sette said if Alcohol is involved that would require a separate filing with the Town Managers Office. The liquor license will only be applicable to this year.

Kristen Black said maximum of 6 people per table.



Board members discussed the following applicants and made the following Motions.

A.) Burger Grille:

Steve Sette made a motion to approve application for outdoor seating for Burger Grille. They need to move tables 2' from the building without encroaching on the sidewalk. Tom Dion seconded. All approved. 3-0-0

B.) Kapi's:

There were no problems at this establishment. Steve Sette made a motion to approve this application seconded by Tom Dion. All approved 3-0-0

C.) Meadowview Tavern, Blissful Meadows:

There were no problems at this establishment. Steve Sette made a motion to approve this application seconded by Tom Dion. All approved 3-0-0

D.) Mom's Restaurant:

Steve Sette made a motion that tables on sidewalk in front of establishment and to the side of the driveway must have seating for 2 only. Only table to the left can have seating for 4 seconded by Tom Dion. Motion approved by all if conforming to above criteria in place. 3-0-0

E.) Quaker Tavern:

Tom Dion made a motion to approve with the criteria that barriers being used in place of rope. This was seconded by Steve Sette. All approved 3-0-0.

F.) Valley Bean

Steve Sette made a motion to approve with the criteria that barriers are placed on each end to avoid vehicles from having access to dining area, seconded by Tom Dion. All approved. 3-0-0-

G.) The UXLOCALE

Steve Sette made a motion to approve with the understanding that they are to confirm with barriers to protect tables, seconded by Tom Dion. All approved. 3-0-0

IV. Adjournment

Meeting to adjourn 11:45 a.m. Motion – Frank Tiano
Seconded – Steve Sette
Roll call taken all approved. Motion carried 5-0-0



Minutes respectfully submitted by **Jeanne Daley**. Minutes approved by Public Safety Committee

Date Approved: 7-28-20		
Chief Mark		
Marc Montminy, Chair	Benn Sherman	
Tom Dion	Frank Tiano	
		_
	Steve Sette	

Meeting held electronically. Approved by all. Poll call votes taken